March 6, 2019

Dear Bonnie and Shari,

We expect the Spring will reveal the Wee Wah lake to be significantly impacted by aggressive infestation of Eurasian Water Milfoil ("EWM"), resulting in unsafe conditions for bathers. We've also consulted with Village legal counsel who advised that the Village should not allow swimming or access to the park in the presence of unsafe conditions as doing so could lead to liability on the part of the Village. The Village is developing a plan with its consultants to address EWM infestation in all three lakes, but we do not anticipate being able to assess, evaluate and re-mediate the situation in time for the 2019 season.

Therefore, as a result of these concerns, the Board of Trustees has decided not to open the Wee Wah beach area and lake to the residents of Tuxedo Park, WWBC, and Summer Camp. I am so sorry to deliver this news, and to recant on our recent approval to hold Summer Camp swimming at the Wee Wah lake this summer.

The result is unfortunate, but we thought it best to communicate the outlook so the community can plan accordingly.

Regards.

Mayor McFadden and Board of Trustees